
NOTICE OF MEETING CANCELLATION 
 

VADNAIS LAKE AREA WATER MANAGEMENT ORGANIZATION 
NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING 

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the special meeting of the Board of Directors 

of the Vadnais Lake Area Water Management Organization scheduled for 
November 20, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Vadnais Heights 
City Hall, 800 E County Road E, Vadnais Heights, MN 55127 is CANCELLED.  
The meeting was called to consider and act on the wetland replacement application 
submitted by Paul Keenan, on behalf of Reuter Walton, to construct an apartment 
building on the property (PID 333022230056) located at 3400 Arcade Street in the 
City of Vadnais Heights. 

 
After VLAWMO scheduled the special meeting, a petition was submitted to 

the Environmental Quality Board (EQB) requesting that an environmental 
assessment worksheet (EAW) be prepared for the project.  The EQB found the 
petition complies with the applicable requirements and, as a result, Minn. R., part 
4410.3100, subp. 1 prohibits a governmental unit (including VLAWMO) from 
making a final governmental decision on a permit until either the petition is denied 
or, if approved, until the environmental review process is completed.  The EQB 
forwarded the petition to the City of Vadnais Heights, which is the entity 
designated to serve as the responsible governmental unit (RGU) for reviewing and 
acting on the petition.   The proposed wetland replacement application will be 
rescheduled for review and action by the Board of Directors once the RGU either 
denies the petition or, if it is approved, once the environmental review process is 
completed. 
 
Posted on November 20, 2024.  
 

__________________________ 


